TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
AMTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN


DRAFT MINUTES ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS MEETING
JULY 11, 2012
COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Keelan, Houghton, Martel, Hein and Spencer
Absent:  None
Alternate:  Barr
Audience:  None

1.  Meeting convened at 7:00 pm.  Roll call showed all present.
2. Motion by Houghton to approve the minutes of June 13, 2012, as prepared, was seconded and passed 5-0.
3. Planning Commission report from Spencer: A Public Hearing was held last night for the proposed rezoning of A-Ga-Ming from PRD to PUD.  The Hearing was postponed until attorney Guggemos can bring in a completed application.  A PUD will open the potential for many businesses, but will require a Site Plan and/or Use Plan.  Work continues on Village Zoning.  Ordinance Definitions have been forwarded to the County for review.
4. Martel had nothing to report from the Board other then he would like to recommend to them we have the second alternate back.  The Motion by Martel to send a letter to the Township Supervisor and Planning Commission Chair asking to reinstate the second alternate to ZBA was seconded and passed 5-0.  Spencer recommended including support for the request, stating that it is a good training program for the alternate.   There have also been situations where, due to absence, they were almost short of a quorum.  Houghton will compose and send the letter, which will include sample language.
5. ZBA Policies:  Mr. Briggs was unable to attend tonight’s meeting and it was decided to wait to discuss the application, duties, etc. face to face with him.  Houghton will make contact to set up a meeting for the August 8th ZBA meeting.  Issues to be discussed include recent applications being incomplete, which causes embarrassment for ZBA and Zoning Administrator as well as an inconvenience to the applicant.
Mr. Martel had an updated copy of the Sample Site Plan Drawing for review by the Board.  Comments/corrections from this evening will be added and sent out before the meeting in August.
Mr. Houghton mentioned his concern that we are going in two different directions, using different criteria, when evaluating.  What are the common criteria, the standards that we should all be working from?  Hopefully we will be able to come together in our analysis process.
Mr. Martel had a presentation for the Board which included a review of Zoning Ordinances from Antrim and Grand Traverse Counties as well as an analysis of the article by Bloom.  He believes the ZBA needs to look at the criteria used for variances and make changes.  He would like the opportunity to speak to this issue next month after the ZBA has had an opportunity to review the information.  
6. There were no concerns or comments from the audience. 
7. With no further discussion the meeting was adjourned at 9:30 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate
Recording Secretary

